
SABIN COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION SEPTEMBER 9, 2013 MINUTES 
 

 
Meeting commenced at 7:00 p.m. on September 9, 2013 in 2nd floor Conf. Room of Whole 
Foods 
 
Board Member Attendees 
 
Cara J. Frey 
Naomi Pusch 
Diane Benson 
Adrienne Cohen 
Randy Ward 
Paul Hustedt-Krasnove 
Clay Veka 
Rachel Lee 
Michelle Ganow Jones 
Don Rouzie 
Josh Curtis 
 
We will vote on June and September Minutes in October. 
 
Naomi Pusch gave the Treasurer’s Report that is attached hereto. 
 
Rachel Lee presented the idea of SCA writing a quality of life letter in response to a complaint 
from a Sabin resident regarding noise problems in the neighborhood.  Josh Curtis moved that 
SCA send a letter to City Commissioners expressing our desire for more resources allotted to 
livability issues in neighborhoods. Cara Frey seconded the motion.  The Board unanimously 
affirmed the motion. 
 
Discussion regarding the establishment of a Sustainability Committee.  Josh Curtis moved that 
we create a Sustainability Committee and publicize its existence.  Michelle Ganow Jones 
seconded the motion. The Board unanimously affirmed the motion.     
 
Fiscal sponsorship by NECN recap discussion.   
 
Discussed pros and cons that had been presented at the Board retreat. 
 
Josh Curtis moved that SCA seek acceptance of fiscal sponsorship from NECN under the 
condition that Green Streets Project is excluded from the 5% fee.  Naomi Pusch seconded.  
Motion approved unanimously.   
	
  
Meeting adjourned at 7:55 p.m. 
	
  	
  


